RESEARCH AND PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
DATE: February 3, 2011
TIME: 3:00 – 4:30

LOCATION:  New Office of Instruction Conference Room 420 – 4th Floor Core 

Members present: Humberto Sale, Gil Rodriguez, Gail Newman, Ruth Goodin, Blas Guerrero, Denise Knowles, Ryan Pedersen, Erlinda Jones, and Margaret Hertstein


	Item #
	Topic/Activity
	NOTES

	1. 
	Announcements:  The third attempt for training in the Business Intelligence program at DO was unsuccessful due to security problems.
	· The next BI training will be on campus.
· Humberto announced that the RP group is calling for proposals for the April Conference held in the Los Angeles area.

	2. 
	Minutes and Agenda approval
	The agenda and minutes were approved.

	3. 
	Reporting from other College Committees:
SGC- Ruth
PDAC- Ruth
DE – Blas -Developmental Education has not met yet.

GE- Gil General Education has not met yet.

Curriculum – Gil
IDEA – Humberto – has not met yet. This committee is working on a draft of the Educational Equity Master Plan.  Discussion is happening regarding embedding an Institutional Equity plan college wide.

TLP – Gil, Gail, Denise, Humberto
	SGC

· There will be a retreat in March that will focus on accreditation standards.  
· Budget is a top priority.

PDAC 
· Leadership Institute is coming next year. 
· Currently a year- long new faculty orientation is going on.  
· Technology – excel workshops are being offered. There is a new conference request process.  
Curriculum

· The Board of Governors for California Community Colleges forwarded information on changing the Title V policy for interdisciplinary prerequisites.  Use of a content review system vs a statistical study is being considered.   More review is needed. 
TLP 

· TLP had a retreat on 1/28 facilitated by Marcy Alancraig from the BRIC group.  It was very productive.  Cindy McGrath presented a draft 5 year timeline for assessment.

· At the regular meeting, the committee talked about the implementation of the new 5 year draft and details to push it forward in time for FA11.

· CLASS is on hold until we can determine what our needs are.   A CLASS II system or other software was discussed.  Remember IT needs time to build a CLASS II in time for FA11. A word document process is being used now.

· The TLP assessment timeline is tied to PR and the PR templates will need to be revised for FA11.  IT is involved in this process also. 

· Reporting out of information for Assessment and PR is a major point.  



	4. 
	Program Review
Status- Are programs improving?  We can only provide the tools, programs must do the improvement.  Time, thought and effort into the process equals results. 

Feedback-How do we get programs to share their good work? Share the good PR with campus as was done with the course syllabus model- show it as a “good example” with permission of department.  Have a Flex activity on PR- “Improve your Program”.
Changes- Consider training on program review, not just the technical side.  Models with a Best Practices tool updated on an on-going basis.
	· A subgroup to work on the Program Review for FA11 is needed. The new TLP model calls for a comprehensive PR Fall 2011.
· FA10 PR was very good overall. There should be a review process of the unit/program reviews. A small group of faculty, managers and classified should be assigned to review/rate the unit/program reviews. We will follow up on this. 
· Many FA10 programs did not even ask for funding in their plans.  It is obvious when good work is for program improvement vs when the process is  mainly to apply for funding.

· At the March Department Chair Meeting Gil has asked the Biology Department to share their PR.  It was very well done. Other good models should also be shared.
· The subgroup for planning FA11 PR: Gil, Humberto, Gail, Ryan, Denise and Christina Goff.  Gil has good documentation to get the process going.  Humberto will invite others from the campus communities to work with them.

	5. 
	BRIC-Retreat
A 5 year assessment structure was presented by Cindy McGrath.  Program Review has been a vehicle for the assessment process in the past.  The new 5 year structure will require change in the PR calendar/timeline.
	The BRIC retreat was 1/28.  The next visit will be from KC Greaney in March to lead a meeting on Institutional Effectiveness.  

	6. 
	Institutional Effectiveness 
Assessment Planning Process- Focus for next semester- FA11.
	· The Institutional Effectiveness draft is almost ready.  It needs to be on the SGC agenda.  

· Gil passed out a checklist for Integrated Planning Processes. A grid of ARCC measures showing a five year trend using LMC and peer college data was very informative to see how we are doing compared to other colleges.  


	7.
	Planning Calendar and Research Agenda
	Margaret and Gil will work on the calendar to align with the new 5 year structure.  Humberto disseminated the yearly Research Office Calendar.  


Note-taker:   Margaret Hertstein, Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm
